
January 23, 2009 

Terrence Leonard 
Aerojet-General Corporation 
P.O. Box 1036 
Camden, AR  71711 

RE: NPDES Stormwater Construction General Permit, Construction of TTF, East Camden, AR  
Permit Tracking No. ARR152441, AFIN 07-00035  

Dear Permittee: 

The Department is in receipt of the renewal Notice of Intent (NOI) for Construction of TTF.  The renewal 
NOI was received on 12/29/2008.  For tracking purposes, the project will remain under the same permit 
tracking number, ARR152441.  Please use this number in all future correspondence related to this 
construction project.  Permit coverage will continue until the expiration of the Construction Stormwater 
General Permit, October 31, 2011, or until the Department is in receipt of the Notice of Termination 
(NOT). 

Please find enclosed for your use the Notice of Coverage that should be posted at the entrance to the site.  
If you have any questions concerning this matter or need additional information, please feel free to 
contact Jamal Solaimanian, General Permits Supervisor at (501) 682-0620 or by email at 
jamal@adeq.state.ar.us. 

Sincerely, 

Mo Shafii 

Mo Shafii 
Assistant Chief, Water Division 
  

Attachment 

Cc: Central Files (ARR152441, w/ attachments) 
Patricia Goff, APC&E Commission Secretary 
Water Inspection Branch 



                          Tracking Permit number: ARR152441 
AFIN: 07-00035 

AUTHORIZATION LETTER TO DISCHARGE STORMWATER UNDER 
THE NPDES STORMWATER CONSTRUCTION GENERAL PERMIT NUMBER ARR150000. 

THIS IS THE NOTICE OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL PERMIT ARR150000 

The stormwater discharge shall be in accordance with all monitoring requirements and other conditions set forth in 
the NPDES stormwater construction general permit number ARR150000.   

Terrence Leonard 
Aerojet-General Corporation 
P.O. Box 1036 
Camden, AR  71711 

is authorized to discharge stormwater from a facility located as follows:  

Construction of TTF, 
Hwy 274 5miles East of Walton Rd, 
East Camden in Calhoun County, Arkansas.  

In Accordance with the NOI there will be 16.00 acres disturbed out of 16.00 acres total.   

The Project Contact Person for this construction site is Torii Wehling, (870) 574-3265.  This authorization must be 
posted at the construction site in a prominent place per the general permit.   

Renewed date: 12/29/2008 

Mo Shafii 
Mo Shafii 
Assistant Chief, Water Division 
Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality 


